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	[bookmark: _Toc321995815]Time to celebrate achievements of our fab SCFT AHPs! 
[image: Image result for thank you][image: \\5p6fs003\5p6p-rdf\SpellerS\Downloads\ahps day logo.JPG]I hope you have all been enjoying the regular newsletters from your area therapy leads and Professional Leads – I apologise as I haven’t done an update newsletter for some time, so I decided to correct that on the 2nd AHPs Day: today!   I wanted to take this opportunity to reflect back on the past year here within SCFT, celebrate some wonderful achievements and also remind you all of opportunities that are available locally and nationally to you all. It is also a chance for me to thank you all for your continuing hard work alongside your nursing colleagues with patients and their families. 



Why is there a National AHP Day?
The first national AHP day last year was a great opportunity to showcase the work of the 14 AHP professional groups. The idea of a dietitian and speech and language therapist from Cornwall, it gained massive momentum through Twitter and a date was agreed. It was so successful that it is now an annual event  - planned to take place on the 14th October (as we have 14 AHP professions!) 
The rationale for the day is to enable AHPs to collaborate within services, organisations and regions to:
· Improve awareness of the roles of the fourteen allied health professions
· Demonstrate the achievements of local services, and their impact on patient care and population health
· [image: Image result for how are we doing sign]Support integrated working with other services and organisations



Improving awareness of our professions
[image: Image result for loudspeaker cartoon]As I look back over the past year I am so pleased to see within SCFT a growing membership of our Facebook group, with the start of conversations and sharing of useful resources between peers  (if you are on Facebook and haven’t joined up – why not?? We are on a mission to get 200 AHP members signed up, and with 193 we’re nearly there: today would be a great time to reach that milestone!) There has also been so much more activity on Twitter showcasing and sharing your work which is fantastic. Please remember to always use @sct_ahp in any of your tweets: this will enable us to retweet and share more widely. Tweets have been shared and liked by people ranging from our Chief Executive, Siobhan Melia and the Chief Operating Officer Kate Pilcher to staff in neighbouring trusts, local universities as well as national AHP and NHS chiefs. All of which help showcase our work and raise our profile. Please keep it up!  
Your professional and area therapy leads are also working hard to showcase all that you are doing. Our leadership team goals that we tasked ourselves with back at the start of the year included tweeting daily from the SCT AHP account! The team have been doing a grand job, using this to share work by teams in their area as well as sharing a huge range of varied and interesting information – from professional bodies, national and local groups to research studies and education opportunities. Twitter is a fabulous resource – if you haven’t joined up give it a go: and make sure you follow @sct_ahp, your professional/area therapy lead – and me! (@sandraspeller1)! I would love to see more activity from our smaller AHP professions – so if you are a podiatrist, radiographer or dietitian please get tweeting and sharing! 
[image: cartoon of writer. sentence variety]The Professional Lead team has also been busy writing a more local newsletter every other month, which have been well received by senior leaders: it is one way of making sure they’re aware of your work, quality improvements and training plans but are mainly for you – please read them!  
We have also been busy writing blog posts about a huge range of topics from dementia and “what matters to you”, to reflections on back to the floor and secondments in the acute sector. These are on the AHP Hub (http://thepulse.sussex.nhs.uk/patient-care/ahp-hub/) and we are trying to work out how to share these on Facebook (technology knowledge gap standing in the way currently ). I would also love for more of you to write a short piece – on any topic of interest – to grow our AHP blogs. Please get in touch if you have something you’d like to share with others, or are interested and would like to chat through: novels are not expected!! 
SCFT AHP Achievements
As I go around and visit the various services I often reflect on how patient-centred and passionate all our staff are – it shines through! The staff I meet always have great ideas for improving things either for patients or for staff, and the engagement in some of the workshops and groups we have held throughout the Therapy Review process has been great. I was therefore so pleased to see the numbers of nominations for AHP staff in the annual staff awards and I am proud to announce that we had large numbers of finalists from the nominations. Step forwards and take a bow –

	Kerry Wilson, Therapy assistant
Georgina Horler – MSK services, Horsham
Cindy Metcalfe – Children’s SLT, Chichester
Imaging (Radiography) team - Bognor
Gillian McTaggart – QI Lead and CSM for adult SLT services (and physio!)
Rachel Turner – MSK Services, Crawley
Hayley Caulkett – Children’s Physio, Seaside View CDC, Brighton
Lindsey Draper and Helen Moncur – Children’s Physio, Angmering School and Worthing CDC
[image: Image result for clapping hands]
Very well done – I look forwards to celebrating with you all at the Staff Ball in November!


[image: C:\Users\SpellerS\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\TJ8PJKLP\IMG_3605.jpg]
A very special mention also goes to our AHP staff that have already won awards this year – our MSK services in Central area won a prestigious national award for their work on shared decision making, and Georgina Hughes won the Sue Eckstein Leadership award earlier this year – taking over from another AHP Teresa Samms who won the award last year! 
Congrats to my team too – as one of their team goals was to have nominations for staff awards and they have ticked this box very well!
It was also great to see so many stalls championing the work of AHPs across the Trust at the Community Day in September, across adults and children’s Services. As I walked around there were a lot of conversations, explaining what we do to support patients – both with the general public and with staff from other teams and services. Thanks for putting so much time and effort into this day – it is an ideal opportunity to showcase the difference AHPs can make!
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[image: Image]To finish ….
Hopefully all the examples above will help remind you what a fantastic organisation SCFT is for AHPs! We are working hard to better support your work experiences and career development – so maybe one day you can become a Chief Executive like Siobhan Melia, seen here championing her podiatry profession at the Community Day!
There are some great opportunities on offer to help you consider your next step – career clinics, apprenticeships, secondments, AHP fellowships etc; Please make use of them! One such resource that I ask you to look at is the new guidebook for staff on developing AHP leaders  https://improvement.nhs.uk/documents/6046/NHSI_DEVELOPING_AHP_LEADERS_FINAL_270919.pdf 
In it you will find lots of suggestions to support your development, and I will be sharing this with various groups of you over the coming weeks. I am also meeting with Siobhan to discuss what else we can do for the future of all our professions, so watch this space!!

Please also remember to invite me along to visit your teams – it’s the best way for me to be able to showcase and shout about your work! I’m always happy to come along for a tea and chat session, or to go out with you clinically. I am putting on my physio tunic for the first time in 20+ years this weekend as I am working alongside the staff in West as they pilot weekend working on the wards, and I’m really looking forward to it! It will make a big change from my years working clinically as a paediatric physiotherapist!

[image: Image result for thanks]Sandra Speller
Professional Head of Therapies
SCFT
14th October 2019
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